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“Taking the Jacks & Ball Home...”

This week, the Boy Scouts of America through its Membership Impact Task Force, released two images of girls wearing the Cub Scout blue field uniform.  The idea, besides using the images as illustration in new versions of Cub Scout handbooks, is to show just what it will look like in a few months when girls become members of Cub Scout Packs and members of their own Cub Scout Dens (no, the plan is NOT to put the girls and boys together, no matter what the "rumor mills" out there are saying. Separate all-girl Dens and separate all-boy Dens, BOTH working on the SAME requirements and meeting the SAME advancement goals.  Got it? Good!)

Within minutes, the lines have been drawn.  Mostly positive -- "Wow, they look like they are having a great time"; "Is that it? We're scared of THIS?", "SIGN US UP NOW.  Let's not wait!!!" among the thousands of positive comments to the U.S. Scouting Service Project, Inc. (USSSP, where I proudly serve as President) and I am sure equally comments were sent to family.scouting@scouting.org for their feedback too. 

Bob was among a few who disagreed. He wanted to "take his jacks and ball and go home", saying that "this has no longer become fun for him" and he was leaving the Boy Scouts of America.  I wrote him back via the USSSP's Facebook front. 

"I sincerely hope you don't, Bob. Both boys and girls would benefit from your knowledge and experience. 

I look at this like I would if I was in one of those Muslim countries and they are introducing education to the girls of that nation.  

There are going to be a lot of people who feel it's wrong, dirty, nasty that girls are treated like boys are.  Get to sit in the same classroom together, read the books and comment on them, test their knowledge and skills with them (and if those girls are anything like my daughters, will beat their butts educationally, because they WANT to be there -- not forced to be there). 

Then there are people like you -- experienced teachers, coaches, mentors, who cannot accept that the world is different now than when we were kids and it was just fine the way "things were". Those students will need YOUR insight, colored as it is, to share with them how things were BEFORE they were born and to encourage to do better now that you are in the twilight of your lives. They will appreciate it -- may not LIKE everything you have to say about change. But they will remember that you took the time to coach and mentor them even when you don't agree of their places in today's society.

And there's people like me, with families who want to do more, be more, see more, experience more and all they want is a chance. An opportunity. By giving them my blessing, support (and a swift kick in the butt if they don't behave in this new opportunity), I am insuring that my "blood line" will be more tolerant, understanding and caring for other people than my peers and even me because they have been on BOTH sides of the line. They have been the "with" and the "withouts". Now it is their turns to stand together, say the oaths and actually MEAN THEM as they carry them out for the rest of their lives. 

I hope you reconsider, Bob -- stick around, help me and others to craft this new Boy Scouts of America. Help make it work. Disagree with us sure...that's the foundation of our nation! But once settled, let's make this work."

 To all of those who feel like Bob, hang in there. Help us out.  Your training, experience, tenure -- that is all important to the next generation of young men and women.  We need you and we just ask that you work this change just like your great grandfather did when Catholics and Blacks were admitted into Scouting; or when women were allowed to serve as Scoutmasters and Assistants during your grandfather's time; and recently, when we opened the doors to Gay, Lesbian, bisexual and Transgendered youth, enabling them to play the Game of Scouting with their "straight" and "pale male" peers.  

One of the national Scouting leaders of our time -- I believe it was actually Rex Tillerson, former President of the BSA who went onward to become Secretary of State, said that "tent's large enough for all of us who truly want to be a Scout or Scouter and follow the Scouting ideals."

If you can't wait to get your daughter or granddaughter into Cub Scouting, please be patient with your local Council and the national organization.  We want to do this -- but we also want to do this the right way, the safe way, the make sense way, the ethical way. 

However you choose to celebrate the December holiday period -- prayer and reflection, parties and social events, reunions with family and friends, or just waiting for "Mr. Ho Ho" to come visit your home, tent, or hotel room -- we at the U.S. Scouting Service Project, Inc. hope your holiday period is Merry, Happy and Respectful.  And be safe -- we need all of you back after New Years Day so we can start out yet another year of Scouting!!  

